
CIRCLE CITY CORVETTES        Issue 2018-4  
32 

 

 

 

Circle City Corvettes 

Newsletter 

  

 

April 

2018 
 

   

CREATED FOR THE PROMOTION AND ENJOYMENT OF THE CHEVROLET CORVETTE.   

 

HAPPY EASTER!!! The annual 

Circle City Corvette Club Corvette 

Beach Caravan is just around the 

corner now so I need everyone to 

start thinking about how we can 

make this year’s Beach Caravan 

another great success. Your help 

is needed to make the Beach 

Caravan a success. We will need 

help on Thursday to get the goody 

bags together and set up for the 

Corvette display at Solomon 

Chevy along with helping set up 

the Corvette Museum Store and 

the tables for visitors to register 

and pick up their goody bags. The 

first thing that you need to do is to 

complete a registration form to be 

in the Corvette Display at 

Solomon Chevrolet. This is really 

your car show, as club members 

cannot participate in the Car 

Show on Saturday. You can 

display your car on Saturday but it 

will not be judged. We have a new 

location for the Thursday evening 

dinner and silent auction. We 

need items to put into the silent 

auction, especially Corvette 

related items. The money from 

this auction all goes to our Club 

and is used to support local 

charities. The location for this 

year’s Thursday evening dinner 

will be at the Wiregrass Rehab 

Center on Ross Clark Circle close 

to Southeast Medical Center. We 

will get everyone a map soon so 

you will be able to find it easily. 

Friday we will meet as usual at 

the Peanut Festival Fair grounds 

parking lot and Caravan to Pier 

Park in Panama City Beach. 

Saturday will be a busy day. We 

need to set up for the Car Show, 

help setting up the Corvette 

Museum Store and help setting up 

for the Saturday evening dinner 

and auction. We also need judges 

for the Car Show. Please start 

promoting this year’s Beach 

Caravan with fellow Corvette 

owners, other Clubs, on Facebook 

etc.  

We had another great Corvettes 

and Coffee in March and I 

received a lot of emails on how 

much the Club members enjoyed 

the trip to the Hendrick Motor 

Sports Complex in North Carolina. 

Finally we had members support 

the American Legion Car Show 

where Miriam and Wayne kicked 

some butt and won 6 awards and 

the Best Paint Award!!!  

April has some good events 

coming up too. We have the 

Weevil City Cruisers Car Show in 

Enterprise on 7 April and there is 

the Azalea Parade on 8 April. The 

Cruisin Corvettes Car Show at 

Dale Earnhardt Chevy in 

Tallahassee, FL. Is on 14 April.  

Save the Wave. 

Carl 

 

 

 

President’s Comments 
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March 10, 2018 

American Legion Car 

Show 

The Club had 3 Corvettes 

participate. Miriam and Wayne 

Sexton won best paint trophy, 

plus 6 different gift certificates. 

Great showing by the Club. 

 

 

 
Corvettes and Coffee in 

Dothan  
We had 19 members attend and 

had a blast. 

 

 

March 10 – Hendrick 

Motor Sports in 

Charlotte, NC 

The group left out on 7 March 

from Troy and met up with the 

East Tennessee Corvette Club 

when they arrived in Charlotte. 

The group had dinner together on 

Wednesday to get acquainted 

and talk about the upcoming 

tours. They met on Thursday 

morning at the Charlotte Motor 

Speedway for a tour and lunch. 

The group took the tour of Rick 

Hendricks' Heritage Collection on 

Friday morning followed by a look 

at the Hendrick NASCAR facility. 

This is a truly awesome 

experience when you get a 

chance to see some of Rick's 149 

Corvettes!! Please look at the 

attached article to get an idea on 

how great his collection is. I hope 

we can visit his collection again 

sometime in the future. 
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March 10 – Hendrick 

Motor Sports in 

Charlotte, NC (Con’t) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here for additional 

information on the Ultimate 

Classic Chevy Collection at the 

Hendrick Heritage Center 

 

 

  

http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/assets/UltimateCC.pdf
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The first Corvette was a true boulevard cruiser, without much power and with no color selection - it seemed a nice 

car for movie starlets. Photo courtesy of RM Auctions  

by Jeffrey Zurschmeide  

Updated August 21, 2017  

The first Corvette ever produced rolled off the assembly line on June 30, 1953, as a 1953 model year car. It was an 

experiment for Chevrolet and it immediately caught the public's eye yet it had some drawbacks.  

The 1953 Corvette has a distinct style that has served as the foundation for all Corvettes to follow. It will only be 

found in Polo White and its signature red interior is unforgettable. Yet, you will not find many on the road or at 

auction because only 300 were produced. 

GM's innovative design led to a success that few of the original designers and engineers probably hoped for. This 

icon of the car world is prized by those who own it. If you don't get a chance to purchase a car from this year, the 

Corvettes of 1954 and 1955 remained very similar. 

 

http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/assets/NCM_Apr_2018.pdf
http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/assets/NCM_Apr_2018.pdf
http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/assets/NCM_Apr_2018.pdf
http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/assets/NCM_Apr_2018.pdf
https://www.thoughtco.com/jeffrey-zurschmeide-916109
https://www.thoughtco.com/corvette-history-by-the-generations-916271
https://www.thoughtco.com/classic-chevy-trucks-1918-1959-3273701
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The Story of the First Corvette 

The prototype EX-122 Corvette was unveiled at the GM Motorama show in New York on January 17, 1953. 

Production began in the old truck factory in Flint, Michigan six months later. 

The 1953 Corvette was Chevrolet's first foray into modern sports cars, and it was not well-received. Just 300 

Corvettes were made in that first model year, of which about 225 remain in existence today. 

All 1953 Corvettes were painted Polo White, with a black convertible top and a Sportsman Red interior. The only 

options available in this year were a signal-seeking AM radio and a heater. Oddly enough, both 'options' were 

included on every 1953 Corvette. 

This two-door roadster had a fiberglass body, which made for unique placement of the radio antenna. Unlike the 

conventional steel bodies of the time, the antenna was able to be placed discreetly in the lid of the trunk. 

The Corvette was not changed for the 1954 model year, though the car could be ordered in blue, red, or black in 

addition to Polo White. 

The 1953 Corvette's Engine 

The 1953 Corvette came with a 150 horsepower "Blue Flame" inline six-cylinder engine fed by three single-throat 

Carter carburetors. The only available transmission in 1953 was the two-speed Powerglide unit. 

While the Corvette itself turned heads, the engine left a bit to be desired, especially when it first sold. It would travel 

from zero to 60 in about 18 seconds on the 1/4 mile. Early GM brochures touted that the car had "been clocked at 

more than 100 MPH at the GM proving ground." 

Drivers in the 50s wanted as much horsepower as they could get, so the 150HP, two-speed engine was a deterrent for 

many. The engine remained for the 1954 production year and in 1955, a V8 option and a 3-speed manual 

transmission were available in the same body. This is when the Corvette really began to make a name for itself. 

The Value of the 1953 Corvette 

Due to the low production, you will be hard-pressed to find a 1953 Corvette come up for sale. Buyers who get their 

hands on one tend to keep it around and the car history is often well documented, showing just one or two owners in 

its lifetime. 

An excellent condition 1953 Corvette sells today for $125,000 to $275,000. These rare sports cars have maintained 

their value and remained relatively steady over the years. 

 

https://www.thoughtco.com/corvettes-4132707
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1963 Split-Window Corvette Coupe  

 
Heritage Images / Getty Images  

 

by Jeffrey Zurschmeide  

Updated September 06, 2017  

A pinnacle year for the Corvette, 1963 saw the release of the famous split-window coupe. The 1963 Split-Window 

Sting Ray is a marvel to look at and it's instantly recognizable on the road. It has high style, a classic C2 design, 

and is sought after by many Corvette enthusiasts. 

1963 was the only year for the split-window coupe and it was the first Corvette coupe ever made. Beginning in 

1964, the Corvette coupe had a one-piece rear window. 

About That Rear Split-Window 

The 1963 Corvette coupe was designed by Larry Shinoda. Chief of design at the time was Bill Mitchell and he was 

adamant about continuing the distinct Sting Ray center line from the car's nose to the rear end. According to 

insiders, the split rear window was one of Mitchell's 'pet projects' and he had a great debate with engineer Zora 

Arkus-Duntov over its practicality. 

Understandably, the bar that split the rear window obstructed the driver's rear view. Some drivers reported that they 

lost a motorcycle in this blind spot, creating a rather dangerous situation. It's likely that this is one of the chief 

reasons Corvette reverted back to the full window in the 1964 model. 

 

https://www.thoughtco.com/jeffrey-zurschmeide-916109
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Owners of the 1963 Sting Ray will want to protect those rear windows as much as possible. As you might imagine, 

finding a replacement will cost you a considerable amount more than a single window. 

¶ Replacements can be found but you need to ensure you purchase either the right or left window. 

¶ The process of replacing the split windows is more complicated than usual. It's best to do thorough research 

before you begin. 

Engine & Transmission in the 1963 Coupe 

Engine choices in 1963 ranged from 250 horsepower to the 360 horsepower fuel injected L84 model. 

The standard transmission was an all-synchro 3-speed manual. An all-synchro 4-speed manual and 2-speed 

Powerglide automatic were also available as options. 

1963 Coupe Model Notes 

1963 was a first in many aspects of the Corvette. It was not only the only year for the split-window coupe, but it 

also saw the introduction of the name Sting Ray. 

¶ 10,594 split-window coupes were made in 1963. Total Corvette production for the year was 21,513 and the 

other half was comprised of the convertible. 

¶ The 1963 coupe included hood vents that were merely decorative and non-functional. These were also 

removed in 1964. 

¶ 1963 was also the first year for hideaway headlights on Corvettes. This feature lasted until the advent of the 

C6 design in 2005. 

¶ The Z06 option code was introduced in 1963 as well. This indicated the fuel-injected engine, heavy duty 

suspension, aluminum knock-off wheels, heavy duty brakes, 36-gallon fiberglass fuel tank, and limited slip 

rear end. 198 Z06 coupes and one Z06 convertible were made. 

The Value of the 1963 Coupe on the Collector's Market  

C2 Corvettes are among the most collectible and this model is one of the best of the collection. An excellent 

condition 1963 Split-Window Corvette coupe will cost you anywhere from $40,000 to $185,000 averaging out 

around $50,000 according to a 2017 Haggerty auction report. 

¶ The price varies mostly on engine selection. 

¶ The highest prices are for the Z06. 

The value for this model has remained steady over the years. For the cars in the best conditions with those rare 

features, the market has seen a dramatic increase since 2000. Cars in a good to average condition have remained 

moderately stable. 

 

https://www.thoughtco.com/is-your-corvette-a-good-investment-916202
https://www.thoughtco.com/1966-corvette-profile-3960929
https://www.thoughtco.com/understanding-the-condition-rating-system-725934
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Click here for items and information 

President:                      Carl Shea 
Vice President:              Seaby Bess 
Secretary:                      Floy Bess 
NCM Ambassador:       Charley Robertson 
Treasurer:                     Jim Robertson 
Caravan Coordinator:  John Hickman 
Event Coordinator:      Carl Shea 
Member at Large:         George Heneveld 
Member at Large:         Bruce Carter 
Webmaster:                  Janet Johnson 

http://users.neo.registeredsite.com/5/5/4/17327455/913051/sale-items.html

